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29 OCTOBER 2024 

Tēnā koutou katoa. Nau mai, hoki mai ki te kura Lower Moutere –  
 

 

A BIG thanks to the staff, parents and the students from our senior school, who headed over to Totaranui 

for their camp! The weather held out beautifully and the experiences had will stay with everyone for 

years to come! As you can see, there was a bit of tramping, fishing, cooking over fires and plenty of time 

to enjoy the company of each other! 

Camps are such an important part of growing up in New Zealand schools and we are really fortunate that 

we have a staff willing to really ensure our outdoor education programmes are practical, based locally 

and within reach of all. Well done! 
 

 

    

 

TEACHER ONLY DAY – MONDAY 11 NOVEMBER 
A reminder that Lower Moutere School (along with many other local schools) will be closed to students on 
MONDAY  11 NOVEMBER for a Ministry of Education Teacher Only Day. As a staff, we will be working together 
getting prepared for the new Curriculum changes including the roll out of both Structured Literacy and Structured 
Maths for 2025. This Teacher Only Day is one of two Teacher Only Days that were allocated to all schools by the 
Ministry of Education earlier this year – further information is available on the Ministry of Education website – 
school-terms-and-holiday-dates/teacher-only-days. This day coincides with Motueka High School too, so families, 
hopefully have some alignment with older siblings at home too! 

 

TARMRA’S ChRiSTMAS PRojeCT 

Celebrating Tarmra Heal: We are proud to acknowledge Tarmra Heal, who was 
recently recognised nationally on the ASB Good as Gold Awards - Christmas 
Edition. Her dedication to our community is so inspirational! And what is even 
more special is that Tarmra is connected to our school! She was ‘caught’ not so 
long ago with the ASB Good Sorts … you can watch it on our school Facebook page 
(the link is there) – and as a school, we want to support Tarmra and her amazing 
support for our town. We are asking that families could consider making 
donations of the following kind, to place under the tree in the school office foyer .. 

Canned Food: Spaghetti, baked beans, peaches, etc. 
Toiletries: Soap, shampoo, conditioner, toothpaste, etc. 
Snacks: Unopened packets of fresh biscuits, chips, and lollies (please check expiry dates). 
Presents – new only please and unwrapped.  
THANKS for supporting Tarmra and this project! 

http://www.lowermoutere.school.nz/
mailto:office@lowermoutere.school.nz


 

   

SWIMMING SEASON SOON TO START! 

Our school swimming pool is now having some maintenance undertaken before filling with 
the intention of swimming starting in early November. Class teachers will let you know 
when each class will swim. Pool keys will also be for sale from 12 November, for our school 
families only, at $70 a key. 

 

Last week …saw our school team of Evolocity enthusiasts 
take to the track and race their school-designed electric 
bike! What is Evolocity!?? It is where school-age students 
design, build and compete with their own electric vehicles. 
School age teams or individuals build a vehicle (either a bike 

or with 3+ wheels) powered by a standard 350W electric motor, controller 
and two 12V gel cells. Innovation is encouraged as students strive to make 
their vehicle the fastest with the least drag, and able to cope with the 
demands of a tight street circuit. The Engineering Design Award encourages 
teams to build innovative features, such as smart monitoring or object 
detection and avoidance. The final result was our school team (the 
youngest by far!) winning three out of the four sections and then returning 
to school with proud grins, more than a mile wide! 
 

District Athletics 
We look forward to hosting the local district athletics champs at 
Lower Moutere, Tuesday 19th November for all 8-10 year olds and 
then Wednesday 20th for all 11 year olds plus. We are holding a 
Sausage Sizzle on both of these days – if any parent has some time 
to spare and would be able to look after the cooking, we would 
really appreciate it. If you could let either Mike or myself know, that 
would be great! 

 

Pet day is coming up…! 
Friday 29 November is our school Pet Day! We are co-ordinating this with the up and coming A & P Show, including 
some of the art and craft entries. We will have information coming home as a separate sheet, next week. Mark this 
on the calendar! The programme is also available so if you’re thinking about entering, you can start getting ready! 

 

SCHOOL BUS – MOTUEKA RUN 

A reminder to our families using the bus run from Motueka. If all users can have this paid by the end of this month 
please, so by 31st October.  Prompt payment is appreciated.  The cost is $40 for one student and $75 for a family.  

       

     LUCKY BOOK CLUB 

The lucky book club has gone home last week. Please check your child/ren’s school bags.  If you would like to order 
anything please have it back to us by Tuesday 5th November. 

 
School Payments   Please ensure your Payee Details have the family name and the payment 

reason. School Bank Account Name: Lower Moutere School Board of Trustees 

School Bank Account ASB Number: 12-3158-0184739-00 

 

Finally, a further reminder that your child/children are required to wear a Lower Moutere School bucket sun hat 
this term as part of our school uniform. Please ensure that it is named and worn by your child on a daily basis.  
These are available from the office at $16 each. 
 
Many thanks for your support for our school!  
 
 
Chris Bascand – Principal (JP)                      



 

   

 
 

   Absentee Messages   Phone: 03 526 7775, Text (only): 027 339 8801 or  

email the office at office@lowermoutere.school.nz 

Please provide the following details:  Your child’s name, room number and reason for 
absence.   
It is important that you advise the school office of any absence for your child/ren. 
If you are letting your child’s teacher know, please ensure you also advise the school 
office. 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 2025 

Term 1 2025 Tuesday 4th February – Friday 11th April 

(Nelson Anniversary Monday 3rd February, Waitangi Day Thursday 6th February 

and Teacher Only Day Friday 7th February) 

Easter: Good Friday 18th April, Easter Monday 21st April)  

ANZAC Day Friday 25th April 

Term 2 2025 Monday 28th April – Friday 27th June  

(King’s Birthday Monday 2nd June and Matariki Friday 20th June) 

Term 3 2025 Monday 14th July – Friday 19th September 

 

Term 4 2025 Monday 6th October - Friday 18th December 

(Labour Day Monday 27th October) 

 
 
 
 

               Upcoming Events 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER  

Thursday 7 Board meeting 

Friday 8 School athletics 

Monday 11 Motueka Schools Kahui Ako TEACHER ONLY DAY 

Tuesday 19 & Wednesday 20 Interschools Athletics  

Day 1 - 8-10 year olds 

Day 2 - 11-13 year olds 

Friday 22 Mufti Day – Dogs for the Blind 

Thursday 28 Board meeting 

Friday 29 Pet Day 

DECEMBER  

Tuesday 3 Year 8 Leavers Dinner 

Wednesday 11 End of year concert and Year 8 farewells 

Friday 13 Last day of school – Finish 12pm 
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